93 enrolled for Dover's adult night school classes

By JUANITA ABEL

Paul Koval, director of the adult night school, reported at Monday night's Dover board of education meeting that approximately 93 have enrolled in eight courses.

Classes will be given in cake decorating, knitting, painting in oils, physical education, sewing, shorthand, typing and operant control of classroom behavior. The latter is of particular interest to teachers and parents and Koval expressed a desire to have teachers attend.

Other courses which had been planned will not be taught because of lack of enrollment.

KOVAL ALSO discussed the elementary physical activity program and family night program, both of which were begun last year. Board members approved the continuation of both programs which will begin later in the term.

In recommending that the board advertise for bids for two buses to be delivered in the summer of 1972 Supt. Bill-Kinneer stated:

"I am not recommending purchase of the buses until we see how much money we will receive from the state department of education. We were supposed to know by July but we still have not been told. But, we need to be thinking about replacements for some of the older buses."

It was noted that one of the buses is 10 years old and another has been driven at least 150,000 and both are costly to keep in good repair.

ON THE recommendation of Kinneer the board:

—ACCEPTED the resignation of Kay Shrewsberry as clerk-typist and approved the appointment of JoAnn Cihon to replace her. Miss Cihon was approved by the civil service commission.

—APPROVED the following for the substitute teachers' list: Mrs. Edith Liester, J. Ellis Glasgow, Rosemarie Barbour, Racey Carpenter, Susan Tamborini and Mrs. Ada Goodwin.

-APPROVED home instruction for one student.

—APPROVED spending of travel funds for a number of members of the faculty to attend professional meetings.

Mrs. Donna Hardwidge served as clerk in the absence of George Aebersold whose wife is hospitalized.

Mrs. Shirley Miller, Paul Quicksall and Mike Thomas-Moore, candidates for the board of education, attended the session which lasted only 40 minutes.